
 

 

St Mary’s Church is a “Chapel of Ease” in the Parish of Warton to provide a place of worship in 
the villages of Borwick and Priest Hutton. 
On the first Sunday of the Month at 9.30am is a service in contemporary language with hymns and 
Holy Communion.
Every Tuesday at 8am is a said Eucharist, using the traditional language of the “Book of Common 
Prayer”.  
 
Other activities at St Mary’s include…… 

 - a discussion group meeting on the second Tuesday of each month at 11am….contact 

Joyce Tombs (07768 930070)   
                 

 monthly…. contact Sheila Barnes 720067 

There is always a welcome for you at your village church & at the other churches in our benefice. 
For full details of the times of services see the parish web site at www.wartonstoswald.co.uk 

Every Sunday there is a said traditional Eucharist at 8am and a Sung Eucharist at 11am.
Usual Weekday services: Monday at 12noon and Thursday at 11am. 

  

Friday 14th April Good Friday 
2 pm Hour at the Cross 
Sunday 16th April Easter Sunday 
9.30 am. Eucharist 
 

 
Annette Mackenzie annettemackenzie1@gmail.com 

The book exchange facility in St Mary’s Church is open in the daytime 10 – 3pm.                          
Jim Thomas   730480.  

http://www.wartonstoswald.co.uk/


The next Priest Hutton Parish Meeting will be on  
Thursday, May 11th at 8pm in the Memorial Hall.                                                                                                                                      
Email: edwinashuttleworth@hotmail.com   Telephone:  
03330062327                                                                                                                                      
Edwina Shuttleworth (Clerk to Priest Hutton Parish Meeting) 

The next Borwick Parish Meeting will be on  
Wednesday, 31 May at 7.30pm at Borwick Hall. 
Email:clairehelme2000@yahoo.co.uk 
Claire Helme (Clerk to Borwick Parish Meeting) 

TUESDAY 18th APRIL   ALAN OATWAY – TIBET, EVEREST AND ALPINES  
Alan, a retired head teacher and mountaineer, has a passion 
for alpine plants which he studies and photographs during his 
many trips to the high altitude areas of the world. 
He was trekking in Nepal when a huge earthquake struck in 
April 2015. He was lucky to get away with his life but on his 
return he and a group of friends started fundraising to rebuild 
the local school which had been destroyed. To date they have 
raised thousands of pounds which is helping to rebuild 
properties and lives in the affected area.  
This will be Alan’s second visit to the Club. On his previous visit 
members were enthralled by his presentation on Patagonia, Peaks, Plants and Penguins. 
Meetings are held in the Memorial Hall at 7.30pm on the fourth Tuesday of the month.  New 
members always welcome.                                                                 Diane Sunderland – Chairman 
 

Tuesday 11th April    DIARY OF A HOUSEWIFE 1945-1948 
 In a change to the programme, W.I. Secretary Pam Beaumont will give 
members a presentation entitled “Diary of a Housewife 1945-48”.  For 
those of us who were born after the Second World War this will give us 
a glimpse of what life was like living through the age of rationing and 
general deprivation following a long hard fought war. 
 

Tuesday  9th May    BIRTHDAY OUTING 
This is our birthday outing and we will be visiting Brougham Hall 
near Penrith followed by lunch at the Punch Bowl at Askham. In 
the afternoon members will sail from Pooley Bridge to 
Glenridding on Ullswater.  
New members are always welcome to come along to the 
meetings which are held in the Memorial Hall on the second 
Tuesday of the month at 7.30pm.  
For further information please contact the President Jane 
Taylor on 01524 730084 
Diane Sunderland 

mailto:edwinashuttleworth@hotmail.com
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Indoor bowling every Thursday 2-4 pm.  Come and Join us!  You will receive a 
warm welcome when you join us for an afternoon of social activity, light exercise 
and laughter. No need to worry about rules or being an expert (none of our 
members are). The equipment is all provided. Cost £2 (includes a cup of coffee/ tea 
& a biscuit). If you need a lift or more information ring Martin on 07879455792 

There is a public swimming session for locals at Capernwray Hall 
on Fridays from 6pm – 7pm.  The majority of attendees tend to be 
from Borwick & Priest Hutton.  Why not give it a try? 
 

Badminton takes place on Wednesdays at 8pm in the Memorial Hall.  This is not 
competitive League stuff, more a social knock-a-bout.  All welcome.  
Keith Brady 

Pilates classes are held on Mondays 1.30 – 2.30pm  
& Thursdays 6.45 – 7.45pm. £30 for 6 sessions or £6 drop in.  
To contact Anna ring 07799077581 or email 
annagearypilates@outlook.com 

There will be no meeting in April but I will look forward to seeing everyone in 
May for a good “knit and natter”.  
First Wednesday of the month 2 - 4pm at Jane's 7 Beckside Mews, Borwick.
Tel 730084  
Jane Taylor 

The Art Class meets during term time on Fridays, 10-12noon in the 
Memorial Hall.  All welcome, including beginners.  Contact the Tutor - 
Doreen Carman - 01524-852485 - for more information. 

As the membership secretary of this club I am happy to give details to anyone who 
wishes to become a member and/or obtain more information about the club. 
Please contact me on 01524 734624. 
Olwen Watson

mailto:annagearypilates@outlook.com


JANUARY 1st PRIZE £20 43 MARIE GREGSON 2nd PRIZE £10 90 RUTH CASTLE 

FEBRUARY 1st PRIZE £20 46 CAROLYN LOVEDAY 2nd PRIZE £10 61 SHEILA BARNES 

 

If you are interested in joining the village lottery (12.00 per year) please 
contact Jane Broadbent on 01524 781 225 / mobile 07595 120658 or email 

janebroadbent@outlook.com 

Jane Broadbent 
 

April 5th & 26th 

May 17th 

The library van will visit at 3 weekly intervals on the Wednesdays above 
11 – 11.15am at Borwick Green and on to Priest Hutton Green from 
11.20 – 11.40am.  Please check with dates posted on the village notice 
boards. 

 

 

The Annual General Meeting of the Borwick and Priest 
Hutton Memorial Hall Committee will take place in the Hall on 
Thursday, 27th April 2017 at 8.00pm to transact the following 
business:

1) Receive the Chairman’s Report 
2) Receive the Treasurer’s Report & Accounts for 2016/17 
3) Election of Members 
4) Appointment of Representatives 
 

Please send reports of village events/meetings etc. to Claire Helme at 
clairehelme2000@yahoo.co.uk  A rough outline/ bare facts will be sufficient for Claire to edit and 
send on to the local newspapers. 

Please let me have your contributions to the June /July newsletter by Sunday, May 28th. Thank 
you. 

Contact me at jeanjohns43@gmail.com or 01524 781887  

Jean Johns 
Issue no.240 April/May 2017 JLJ 
 

 

A ring has been found in the Memorial Hall 
Kitchen. 
If you have lost one please contact Keith Brady on 01524 782053 

mailto:janebroadbent@outlook.com
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THE AFTERMATH OF STORM 

DESMOND 

It’s hard to believe that it is only 14 months ago since the 

devastating floods of “Storm Desmond” hit the area. It 

caused wide spread flooding and prolonged power cuts.  

Hopefully similar events will be infrequent but it would be 

wise to prepare for the worst.  

We are developing a Community Emergency Plan for Borwick and Priest Hutton which will be 

published in the near future. This will provide a centralised support network based at the village 

hall, triggered in the event of an emergency. 

Meanwhile every resident can help themselves by making up a “Home Emergency Pack”.    

These items should be placed in a carton or box and stored somewhere easily accessible. 

SUGGESTIONS FOR USEFUL ITEMS MIGHT INCLUDE…….. 

Please bear in mind that batteries have a limited storage 

duration and should be replaced every year or so 

Torches – battery and wind up. 

Battery lamps 

Radio – battery or wind up.  

Emergency power charger for mobile phones 

First aid kit  

Candles 

Matches 

Camping stove (perhaps) 

Bottled water 

 

If any of you need any help and advice please contact me – dave.ascott@hotmail.co.uk 

01524 732735 
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Notice of Meeting 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the 1st Annual General Meeting of Borwick and Priest Hutton Community First Responders, 

Charity number 1167944, will be held at Borwick and Priest Hutton War Memorial Hall at 9.15pm on Tuesday 2 May 2017 

to transact the following business. 

AGENDA 

1. Chairman’s Report 

2. Report and accounts 

To receive and consider the accounts for the period ended 31 December 2016 and the report of the charity 

trustees. 

3. Appointment of charity trustees 

a. To re-appoint the following trustees, who were all elected on 11 February 2016, for a further period ending at the 

conclusion of the 2018 AGM: 

Mr Eric Rooney (Chairman) 
Mrs Anne-Marie Le Cheminant (Secretary) 
Mrs Dorothy Fell 
Mr James R A Thomas 
Mr David A Scott 
Mrs Joyce Tombs (Treasurer) 
Mr Peter Bowker 

 
b. Nominations for the position of Trustee must be received prior to the meeting.  [NB details of how to make a 

nomination are available from the Secretary or Treasurer.] 
 

4. Appointment of Officers 

5. Any other business (To deal with any matters raised at the meeting.) 

By order of the Board of charity trustees 

Dated 25 March 2017 

Secretary 

 


